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From:    Alex. S. Milne 
To:      Carolyn.Sharp
Date:    Wednesday, January 9, 2019, 10:20:42 AM
Subject: Decisions by COPFS in wildlife crime cases
Files:   Message.html
--====----====----====----====----====----====----====----====----====----===--
 
 For the attention of HM Chief Inspector
 
  Thank you for the reply. 
 I was not suggesting that the Inspectorate should review decisions, but perhaps
be involved by some means during the taking of decisions by the prosecution 
services, where there may be conflicting views, with a view to reducing 
disagreement and assist in the decision making process all without direct 
participation in the process. The inspectorate role would be to ensure that the 
issues are able to be freely discussed in line with my previous comment. 
 I do not believe that the inspectorate has been granted this power either.
 
 Best regards,
 
  Alex. 
   
 Wednesday, January 9, 2019, 9:53:29 AM, you wrote:
   
  Dear Sir
  
 Thank you for your email dated 1 January 2019. 
  
 I acknowledge receipt of your submission. For clarification, please note that 
the Inspectorate of Prosecution has no authority or remit to review decisions 
taken by the police or the prosecution service relating to individual cases or 
for any legislative changes.
  
 Regards,
  
 Michelle Macleod
 HM Chief Inspector
 Inspectorate of Prosecution in Scotland
 Email: ips@gov.scot
 -------------------------------------------------------------------------------
 From: Alex. S. Milne 
 Sent: 01 January 2019 17:49:23 
 To: IPS Mailbox 
 Subject: Re: Decisions by COPFS in wildlife crime cases. 
 Auto forwarded by a Rule
 For the attention of HM Chief Inspector,
 
 I wrote to the IPS on the 10th December with a comment from an individual, 
which was acknowledged. Thank you. Please feel free to only acknowledge this 
comment also.
 I am writing again, and enclosing a preliminary document which is to be 
submitted to the petitions committee for a meeting in February 2019.
 The comment is made because I wished you to be aware of this document, 
specifically not as a complaint, as it is intended for parliamentary committees 
and have no problem, if you so wish, to share it with the Lord Advocate, Crown 
Counsel and/or personnel in COPFS. I am making the comment only so that my views
expressed below and not the contents of the attachment, although relevant, are 
subject to consideration.
 I am at present, as you will see if you read the document, looking for persons 
to review the document for conformance with legislation at which point it may 
need modification as well as their review added.
 It has taken 9 months from the date of submission of my petition PE 01705 but I
believe the document may now be approaching the views of those in COPFS who 



disagreed within the team. I have no experience in law whatsoever. I hope that 
you will treat it as a serious document, although I accept that I may have 
erred, and hope to have taken action to determine that and make any necessary 
corrections before the next meeting.
 If there is now, or when I submit the reviewed and possibly improved document 
and you have a copy of that, any issue which has been raised or you feel may be 
pertinent to examine, I would welcome it, but accept that I could be wrong in 
believing something is amiss in the determination made in the case I examined, 
but it is not the purpose of my comment.
 I specifically welcome your statement, although I can not find it confirmed in 
legislation: “In relation to any perception that the Inspectorate is not 
independent, I would reiterate that the IPS values and guards its independence 
and this is respected by others. Independence is provided by statute and during 
my time as HM Chief Inspector, there has never been any suggestion of IPS 
altering or amending our findings or recommendations.” 
 I further set out my views here on healthy and unhealthy organisations, and I 
have worked in both. I know there were disagreements in this decision, and that 
is inevitable. In a healthy organisation, these may be openly discussed by some 
means and a consensus arrived at, and all in an organisation such as COPFS, are 
aware that the position must be adhered to by all. If disagreements have been 
properly aired, such an organisation may exist without rancour. If actions or 
decisions made by senior people are treated as if written in stone, not 
questioned or perhaps seen as unquestionable, resentment will linger. Morale 
will suffer. A body such as the NHS, which did not exist when I was born, still 
struggles to adapt to the 21st Century. It is possible that the Justice system 
still retains 18th Century roots. An unhealthy organisation may be characterised
by senior people who proclaim that if any one has any grievances, they may make 
an appointment to see them. A healthy organisation, taking COPFS as an example, 
would have an independent IPS holding infrequent 1 or 2 hour meetings with 
representatives from different sectors of the organisation, where governance and
morale could be discussed openly, and the inspector making recommendations where
needed. If this is already done, and the issue, if there is one, over the 
matters I discuss in my petition, which are bound to arise on very infrequent 
occasions, but are extremely important, are handled well, I congratulate both 
IPS and COPFS. 
 I will be hoping to raise the matter of the independence of IPS when questioned
by parliamentary committees, including my comment here, as I believe it is 
directly related to the matters in my petition. In a healthy organisation, a 
comment such as this from myself could be put to one side comfortable in the 
knowledge that such disagreements are already being handled in a manner fit for 
for the 21st Century, and not the 18th Century.
 
 Yours sincerely,
 
 Alex. S. Milne
 
 
 enc. Petitions Committee submission Rev 3.pdf
  
 Monday, December 10, 2018, 6:26:13 AM, you wrote:
   
  I am writing about the wildlife crime cases covered in the attached pdf file. 
 I have recently become aware of your existence, and it seems that it is an 
appropriate route for my comments. Your website states: â€œThe IPS does not deal
with individual complaints although comments from individuals are welcome. 
Individual complaints about specific cases should be referred to the Crown 
Office or appropriate Procurator Fiscal's office. 
 I would be pleased if you would consider this document as a comment from an 
individual. 
 I have some history in trying to contact COPFS, first suggested by the Cabinet 
Secretary for Environment, Climate Change and Land Reform in a letter to my MSP,
when I was trying to understand the matters to which I refer. I gained no 
understanding, or real response, from the communication. I see little point in 
continuing that or attempting to escalate it from a request for 



information/answer questions to a complaint. The decision has already been made,
and would be defended, as I explain in the attached document.
 I have only recently reached my final conclusions about the matter, and they 
are in the attached file. It is a single post from one of my websites at 
https://amilne.co.uk/Wildlifecrime which I started in support of my petition 
PE1705 to the Scottish Parliament when it seemed to get stuck for several 
months. The petition is proceeding through parliament at present. This letter 
and attachments are ancillary to the petition, and I do not intend to raise the 
same matters with any government committee. My petition seeks to change the law.
This email and contents suggest that my petition was not necessary. I do, 
however, wish to at least take some action as a result of my investigations 
which may possibly have some effect. It may be years before my petition is 
ensured of success, and public action on my part would not risk it's success.
 I see that your role is as follows: “The aim of the IPS is to enhance the 
quality of service provided by and secure public confidence in the Crown Office 
and Procurator Fiscal Service (COPFS) through independent inspection and 
evaluation to enhance the effectiveness of and to promote excellence in the 
prosecution service in Scotland.”
 This suggests to me that you are have a duty to ensure that the fears I have 
had for some time are unfounded, or otherwise, during your independent 
inspection, without any further action on my part after making this comment.
 I would ask if you would kindly acknowledge receipt of this email and the 
contents. I leave it up to you to decide if you wish to have any further 
communication with me after the acknowledgement I request.
 
 Alex. S. Milne
 ********************************************************************** 
 This e-mail (and any files or other attachments transmitted with it) is 
intended solely for the attention of the addressee(s). Unauthorised use, 
disclosure, storage, copying or distribution of any part of this e-mail is not 
permitted. If you are not the intended recipient please destroy the email, 
remove any copies from your system and inform the sender immediately by return.
 Communications with the Scottish Government may be monitored or recorded in 
order to secure the effective operation of the system and for other lawful 
purposes. The views or opinions contained within this e-mail may not necessarily
reflect those of the Scottish Government.
 
 Tha am post-d seo (agus faidhle neo ceanglan cÃ²mhla ris) dhan neach neo luchd-
ainmichte a-mhÃ in. Chan eil e ceadaichte a chleachdadh ann an dÃ²igh sam bith, 
aâ€™ toirt a-steach cÃ²raichean, foillseachadh neo sgaoileadh, gun chead. Ma 
â€™s e is gun dâ€™fhuair sibh seo gun fhiosdâ€™, bu choir cur Ã s dhan phost-d 
agus lethbhreac sam bith air an t-siostam agaibh agus fios a leigeil chun neach 
a sgaoil am post-d gun dÃ il.
 Dhâ€™fhaodadh gum bi teachdaireachd sam bith bho Riaghaltas na h-Alba air a 
chlÃ radh neo air a sgrÃ¹dadh airson dearbhadh gu bheil an siostam ag obair gu 
h-Ã¨ifeachdach neo airson adhbhar laghail eile. Dhâ€™fhaodadh nach  eil beachdan
anns aâ€™ phost-d seo co-ionann ri beachdan Riaghaltas na h-Alba. 
 **********************************************************************
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